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Lafayette mourns unexpected death of Council
Member Mark Mitchell
By Pippa Fisher

Lafayette City Council Member Mark Mitchell passed
away unexpectedly of natural causes Nov. 5 at the age
of 61.

The sudden loss has stunned the community.

"During my years here, I've not met a person who loved
Lafayette more than Mark Mitchell," said City Manager
Steve Falk. "His political philosophy was simple:
whatever is best for Lafayette. He always put his
community before himself, and for that he deserves our
highest respect and honor."

Mitchell was a lifelong Lafayette resident, moving to the
city with his parents when he was just a few months old.
He attended Lafayette schools and went on to graduate
from UC Berkeley. He returned to Lafayette with his wife
to raise their two children where he was very involved
with Boy Scouts and youth sports, coaching 11 different
teams over the years. He worked in real estate and
property management.

Mitchell served on the Planning Commission from 2001
until 2012 when he was elected to the city council. He

served as mayor from 2015-16.

Mitchell's work with the LPC included a number of long-range documents and policies that set the framework
for development in Lafayette. A statement from the city read, "Always displaying great deference to the
general plan, his work as a planning commissioner included general plan and hillside ordinance updates, and
he was instrumental in formulating the downtown plan and the building of the Lafayette Library & Learning
Center."

Mayor Don Tatzin remembers Mitchell as a thoughtful and dedicated public servant. "We are all saddened by
his passing. Our thoughts are with his family at this time," said Tatzin, adding, "Mark was the type of person
we should want to emulate. He was particularly helpful in improving the relationship between the city and
the Lafayette School District and working to improve the East End. Mark's actions reflected well on the city
and on him. He served on the council for one reason: to better the city, not to enhance his position or draw
attention to himself."

Falk said, "As his city manager, there were periods where Mark and I spoke to each other every single day. I
will miss his curiosity, his positive attitude and encouragement of good staff work, his willingness to change
his mind if he heard a better argument, his willingness to embrace an unpopular decision, and his
fearlessness in defending that position. And of course, his abiding love for all things Lafayette. Mark Mitchell
was just a very fine, amiable man who chose to live his life as a citizen."

A standing-room-only celebration of Mitchell's life was held Nov. 11 at Our Savior's Lutheran Church in
Lafayette.

In lieu of flowers his family has requested that donations be made to any charity that residents and friends
feel is important to them or to Habitat for Humanity, of which Mitchell had volunteered throughout his life.
https://www.habitat.org/

Residents are encouraged to share memories of Mark Mitchell in the city's electronic memory book
(http://www.lovelafayette.org/city-hall/lafayette-listens?
pd_url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.opentownhall.com%2Fportals%2F282%2FIssue_6929#peak_democracy).

Reach the reporter at: pippa@lamorindaweekly.com
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